

February 1, 2021

www.atlantapipeliners.com

# Next Meeting - Monday, February 8

The next Club meeting will be held virtually on Monday, February 8, 2021 at 12:00 pm – 1:30 pm. The meeting will be a virtual Teams meeting.

Our topic and speaker for the meeting will be:

Topic: Goals and Tools to Reach a New Level of Carbon Footprint Control

## Speaker:

Lee Shouse is the Director of Engineering and Pipeline Integrity Services for Paxon Energy and Infrastructure, LLC.

### **Background:**

- 10 Years with Chevron Gas Plant Engineering and Operation, Chevron Chemical Alpha Olefins Production.
- 3 Years Plant Management and Construction with Jayhawk Chemicals and Inspect Fine Chemicals Methoprene Plant Construction, Training and Production.
- 16 Years with TD Williamson Field Project Management, Training, Operations Management and New Technology Development.



Unlike our meetings at Maggiano's, with lots of good Italian food, you will need to bring your own lunch to the meeting. There is no fee for attending the meeting.



As a note to our members who are Professional Engineers, attendance at our monthly meeting presentations can be counted towards your continuing education requirements. You will likely need to use this documentation and potentially the presentation materials (to be located on the Club's website at <a href="https://www.atlantapipeliners.com">www.atlantapipeliners.com</a>).

# Club Meetings 2020/2021 Session

Please mark your calendars for the meetings anticipated to be held during the 2020/2021 session. The Club meets the **second Monday** of the following months.

October 12 November 10

No December Meeting (this may change if a virtual meeting is held)

January 11

February 8

March 8

April 12 (Potentially a Joint Meeting w/ NACE – Hosted by the Pipeliners Club this year)

# Meeting Presentations

In an effort to remain as relevant as possible to our Membership, we are always interested in your comments regarding our presentations or your suggestions for speakers. If you have someone or some topic in mind that would be of interest to you, please drop a note to Todd Cape/Southern Company Gas the Club's Vice President and Program Chair. You can reach Todd at 404-584-4518 or at tcape@southernco.com.

# Membership Drive - Important - Please Read

We continue to make good progress improving our membership and want to continue to improve the Club's value to its members. So please, talk it up to your colleagues and business associates. A larger Club makes for more networking opportunities.

Please note that we just recently decided to pursue membership dues for the 2020/2021 meeting session given that we have been able hold a considerable number of virtual meetings. As such, we want to collect membership dues at this time. If you wish to continue your membership in the Club, mail a check for \$55 for your membership dues to the:

Club Treasurer, Stan Pitts Southeast Connections, LLC 2720 Dogwood Drive Conyers, Georgia 30013

If you are a new member, or your contact information has changed you will need to register again on the Club's website at www.atlantapipeliners.com to update your information.

Please invite your co-workers, clients, vendors, suppliers and contractors to participate. If you have any questions about membership, please contact the Club's Membership Chair, Ben Grove at 678-327-2963.

## Club Fundraiser – Golf Tournament

The Club is investigating the potential to hold the annual golf tournament as in years past. We are evaluating the timing of a tournament considering the current pandemic and the availability of venues. We are targeting the latter part of May or potentially late summer/early fall. More information will be provided as our evaluation progresses.

# Club Scholarships

The Club has had a very successful scholarship program. We are planning to award scholarships for this upcoming fall season (2021). As a result, make sure your are current on your membership dues and you attend at least four meetings. If you are potentially interested in pursuing a scholarship for this fall, you should contact Greg Dempsey, the Scholarship Chair, via email at greg dempsey@kindermorgan.com.

# Club Officers

For anyone with questions about Club activities or who is interested in serving as an officer in the Club, please contact one of the Club's current officers. The current officers for the Club include:

### President:

Kim Lawson, Southern Company Gas Klawson@southernco.com, 404-584-3246

## Vice President/Program Chair:

Todd Cape, Southern Company Gas tcape@southernco.com, 678-371-2820

### Treasurer:

Stan Pitts, Southeast Connections, LLC, StanP@seconnections.com, 404-379-3916

### Secretary:

Jerry Aycock jerryaycock1@gmail.com, 770-329-4611

## **Membership Chair:**

Ben Grove, Stantec <a href="mailto:benjamin.grove@stantec.com">benjamin.grove@stantec.com</a>, 678-327-2963

### Scholarship Chair:

Greg Dempsey, Kinder Morgan <a href="mailto:greg\_dempsey@kindermorgan.com">greg\_dempsey@kindermorgan.com</a>, 770-751-4143

## **Fundraising Chair:**

Jerry Brown jerrybbrown@bellsouth.net, 404-538-3560 Todd Cape, Southern Gas Company tcape@southernco.com, 678-371-2820